Get a Ride For Free

By: Corey Sipe

The ECSU shuttle service and Safe Rides provide students a safe, free way to get across campus and across town. Both services will prove to be very useful to students, as the semester progresses and it becomes cold. 

The ECSU shuttle schedule this semester has extended its hours. It runs from 7:30am to 3am Monday through Thursday and 11pm to 3am Sunday nights. Due to low ridership, shuttle service will no longer be available Friday, after 3am, through Sunday, before 11pm. Three shuttles will normally operate on the regular route as indicated below:

· North Heating Plant (across from Webb Hall)

· Student Center (south end)

· Shafer/Burr Hall (High Street side)

· Library lot (behind Winthrop Hall)

· Occum Hall (across from parking lot entrance)

· Noble Hall (in rear)

· Winthrop Hall (in front)

· Low/High Rise (in front of High Rise)

· Parking Garage (near stairwell facing Perimeter Road) 

The express bus route has been discontinued. Students at the baseball complex should use the blue phone to call for a shuttle and bring them to campus. Students who are temporarily housed at the Best Western Hotel until on-campus housing slots open up should call the Police Department to request a shuttle to bring them to campus. 

For rides to places off-campus, students should call 428-6349 for Safe Rides. Safe Rides is a free bus service provided by SGA that gives transportation to locations within a 3-mile radius of ECSU. Popular stops include East Brook Mall, Wal-Mart, Stop & Shop, and Willi Bowl. The bus service runs from 9pm to 1am, seven days a week. 

